Village of New Holland
March 13, 2019
Meeting called to order at 6:32 p.m.
Public Forum:   Dan Dean introduced Kirk Beatty to the Village Board. He will be our second police officer.  He graduated from New Holland High School.  He has several years of being a police officer and worked for Logan County years ago.  Currently he works for Petersburg.
Dan showed him the squad car and showed him around.  He will be working at least 20 hours a month.  Kirk will be meeting with Ryan Anderson and Mark Landers to let them know he is working for New Holland too.  
Kirk will change up his hours worked he patrols so it’s not a regular schedule.  He will address things in a professional manner for New Holland and represent our town.  If anyone has questions or concerns call him.  Annie can give out his cell number.
Mike Rodgers asks what revenue the Village gets on each violation issued.  
Roll Call: Mike Rodgers, Scott Kuhlman, Steve Andersen, Vaughn Whiteman and Andy Evers. 
Secretary’s report: Minutes read. Vaughn Whiteman makes motion to accept minutes and Scott Kuhlman seconds motion.  Roll call taken all present voted yes.
Treasurer’s Report:  Current bills reviewed and discussed.  General and Water funds bills reviewed.  
Rice Excavating bill discussed for pumping water from hole of Buchholz’s property.
Mike Rodgers asks if it had to be pumped out for our water line to be put in.  Dan says no.  The water line was dug up the next day.  Stopped water leak.  They hit the water line trying to dig the line to put in the tank originally.  Dan did spend 6 hours trying to get it shut off. 
Steve Andersen states we did not hit the water line.  Rice excavating hit the water line.  If we had hit the line we would have fixed it.
The Board unanimously agrees the Village is not liable for paying this bill.    
Motion to approve paying bills made by Steve Andersen and seconded by Andy Evers.
Roll call: Mike Rodgers, Scott Kuhlman, Steve Andersen, Vaughn Whiteman and Andy Evers.
Old Business
Village Clean up:  Area Disposal quoted $1750.00 for a packer truck or $550.00 for a 25 yard dumpster for a week.   The dumpster would need to be monitored.  Board discussed just having it dropped for one day. Two years the rate was half that cost.  
Dan mentions in the past the dumpster thing didn’t work.  Stuff from out of town was dumped.
Scott feels we should table it for another year due to lack of participation.  Andy Evers suggests doing it next year and add a notice when water bills are sent that if a resident is interested in dumping they pay an extra $20.00 for the service.
Water PER & Rural Funding Application: Ted was finishing up on the agreement with Rural Development.  We have a new representative from Rural Funding to complete the application.  We are counting on grant funding to bring the monthly water charge to an amount reasonable for all the citizens.  The PER will be reviewed and discussed once grant funding is determined.
Water Bill rate change notice: Effective July 2019 water rates will be adjusted to $35.00 a month and will be billed monthly.
Past due water bills: Board agrees we do not want to hire Attorney Bates to attempt to collect past due water bills.  No need to add additional expense.  Steve Andersen will try to locate shut off at Roger Harmon’s property.  Dan Dean will address Kenny Harnacke’s business Builders, Angie Graham, Lester Coers, James Wolpert and Samuel Smith. 
New Business
Community Center Mowing Bid: Jim Struebing has posted bid for mowing at the Community Center. Last day to accept bids is April 2nd.  The Village agrees to pay half of the expense.  Bids will be presented to the Board at the April meeting.
Village Mowing:  Jennie Dean will begin mowing in April to end of October as seasonal employee.  $825.00 a month.   Vaughn makes a motion to raise her pay to $900.00 a month Steve Andersen seconds the motion.  Roll call taken and all present voted yes.  Mike Rodgers, Scott Kuhlman, Steve Andersen, Vaughn Whiteman and Andy Evers.
Hometown Veterans Banners: Annie Coers on behalf of the New Holland Ladies Auxiliary is requesting permission to have banners placed on poles down Route 10 and Main Street for Veterans of New Holland.  Board approved.
Executive Session begin at 7:30.  
Out of executive session 7:52
Andy Evers makes a motion to relieve Laura Rose as Treasurer and Scott Kuhlman seconds the motion.  Roll call taken and all present voted yes.
Effective March 15th after items retrieved 
Dan Dean recommends Lesley Bridge for position as Treasurer.  Vaughn Whiteman makes a motion to appoint Lesley Bridge and Steve Andersen seconds the motion.  She will be paid at the current rate of pay of $250.00 a month which will include maintaining water bills effective July 1st on a monthly cycle.  
A computer will be purchased for Lesley Bridge.
Roll Call taken and all present voted yes.
Jessie Leonard accepted appointment of clerk effective May of 2019.
Hiring Engineer & Motor Fuel:  Bret Aukamp called Dan Dean regarding road use agreement for the Wind Farm.  They will need access to 1800th Street to 100th Avenue.  Bret has a meeting Friday morning and will get back with Dan after meeting. 
Dan also asked Bret if he would be interested in being New Holland’s engineer.  He currently is in charge of Broadwell but he will ask a couple of his engineers in the office to see if they would be interested.  
  
Motion to adjourn made by Andy Evers at 8:05 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Clerk Coers
